
Press Communiqué

Partial Closure of A7 Road for Construction of a box culvert in front of St Pierre Bus Station

The public is hereby informed that Construction Works shall be carried out at night for a New Box Culvert Crossing A7 [ Moka-Camp De Masque-Flacq Road], in front of St Pierre Bus Station, on Friday 13 March 2020 as from 20 00 hrs to 06 00 hrs the next day.

Accordingly, a temporary diversion scheme will be set up and traffic signs will be placed to inform and guide road users.

A speed limit of 40 km/h will be applicable when approaching the Works Area.

Traffic will also be controlled by the Police during the whole duration of the works.

Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area and to drive within the prevailing speed limit. 

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the public.
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